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No. 25-04 (April)

MSO extends its heartfelt gratitude to our members and supporters who are faithfully carrying out 
the Lord’s Great Commission through global military ministry. Below are MSO’s reports for the month of April.

 Cornelius Discipleship Training in Country V

From March 11 to 14, the Cornelius Discipleship Training was held in Country V. Although 
the training site was geographically ideal, participation was limited due to political and 
economic challenges. As a result, eight MCF members from four regional branches attended, 
along with two observers from M country.

Elder Lee Kap-jin, Missionary Lee Jae-yool, Deacon Choi Shin-il, and the MCF president of 
Country V served as instructors. Representatives from M country also shared updates on their 
local MCF ministry.

During the training, leaders from Country V discussed future plans for the Indochina 
Cornelius Discipleship Training in 2026, aiming to integrate leaders from other nations and 
adjust the program to regional contexts. The gathering fostered anticipation for renewed 
cooperation between the MCF of M country and MSO in 2026.

Future discipleship training sessions in Country V will be locally organized, with the MCF 
determining the appropriate timing and venue. MSO’s Mission and Education Departments will 
work closely with regional MCF leaders to develop detailed plans.

Lecture on Joshua’s Leadership Elder Lee Kap-jin– 

   

MCF Activity Introduction Team Leader Choi Shin-il – 

 MSO Education & Training Department Dedication Service
On March 27 (Thursday), the MSO Education & Training Department held a dedication 

service at the Central Military Chapel, both in-person and online. Pastor Kim Chang-jae 
delivered a sermon titled, "Israel, You Are a Blessed People."

Following the sermon, Deacon Hong Seong-pyo, Deputy Director of the department, led in 
prayer. Ministry reports were then presented by Director Lee Jang-song and team leaders, 
sharing the Lord's work through their various ministries.

Sermon - Pastor Kim Chang-jae

  

Ministry Report Director Lee Jang-song– 
  

Greetings from Online Participants
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 Visit to Naseom Church and International Alternative School

On March 6, an MSO delegation visited Naseom Church in Gwangjang-dong, Seoul, meeting 

with Senior Pastor Yoo Hae-geun and touring the International Alternative School. The visit 

included Elder Lee Pil-sup (Standing Advisor, MSO), MSO Chairman Park Nam-pil, and Chung 

Bong-dae, Vice President of East and Central Asia.

Discussions focused on potential partnerships with the Foreign Workers’ Mission, which 

ministers to workers from Mongolia, Vietnam, Iran, Türkiye, China, and the Philippines. This 

visit marked a meaningful step toward deeper mission collaboration and outreach.

 

 Visit to Supporting Church Missionary Thomas Kang– 
On March 9 (Sunday), Missionary Thomas Kang visited 

Shingil Church in Seoul, participating in worship and sharing 

his mission experiences. He spoke about the impact of the 

Russia-Ukraine war and the establishment of military 

chaplaincy.

Thirty-five people, including Elder Park Jung-bin, Chairman 

of the Overseas Mission Committee, attended the service. The congregation expressed deep 

encouragement and provided financial support for his continuing ministry.

 Visit from Missionary Kim Kyung-wan (Brazil)

On March 24, MSO warmly welcomed Missionary Kim 

Kyung-wan from Brazil, expressing sincere appreciation 

for his faithful service. Missionary Kim played a key role 

during the 2024 World Conference in Brazil, offering 

translation services, inviting the Brazilian Korean 

Federation Church’s Worship Praise Team, and guiding MSO participants during their time in 

Brazil.

Her steadfast commitment deeply inspired the MSO community, reaffirming the importance of 

global military missions.
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 AMCF Activities

a. Central Asia MCF Leaders’ Prayer Meeting (Online) 

Held on March 8 and presided over by Ulanbek, 

MCF President of Kyrgyzstan. Seven participants, 

including MCF presidents from four countries and 

regional leaders, gathered to share updates and 

pray together. The program included a devotional, national ministry reports, and a VP 

presentation, all conducted in Russian. This quarterly prayer meeting fosters unity and 

cooperation in Central Asia’s military missions.

b. West Africa MCF Leaders’ Prayer Meeting (Online)

The West Africa MCF Presidents’ Prayer Meeting 

was held online on Monday, March 10. The meeting 

was led by Mike Akpatsu, the Vice President of 

West Africa, and attended by a total of nine 

participants, including regional MCF presidents, MMI 

representatives, and MSO’s South West Africa Team 

Leader, Lee Hyun-chul. The prayer meeting began with an opening prayer and a greeting 

from the Vice President, followed by prayers of thanksgiving (for Ghana and the U.S. 

elections), prayers for the vision and revival of MCF in West Africa, and prayers for 

peace in the Russia-Ukraine conflict and the Israel-Gaza region. During the discussion 

session, participants actively engaged in conversations regarding the Pan-African 

Conference, quarterly prayer meetings, and participant selection for the MEO program. 

c. AMCF Africa Region "Watch & Pray" (Online)

On March 13, the Africa region "Watch & Pray" 

meeting was held under the leadership of General 

Ramasitera, Vice President for Southern Africa. 

Eleven participants, including the AMCF President 

and MSO’s South West Africa Team Leader, 

gathered for a time of prayer for the African nations and regional MCFs, and confirmed 

plans for the Pan-African Conference to be held in 2028.

d. South Asia MCF Prayer Meeting (Online) 

On March 22, the South Asia MCF Prayer Meeting 

was held online. The meeting was attended by the 

Vice President of the South Asia region, 

representatives of MCF from India and Bangladesh, 

and Elder Kim Hyung-gon, the MSO South Asia 

team leader. The prayer meeting began with an 

opening prayer, followed by discussions on the recommendation of participants for the 
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MEO program and the appointment of a regional vice president. Following this, prayers 

were offered for the participation of regional MCF representatives in the Zoom meeting, 

for the incoming vice president, and for missionaries and Christian believers facing 

persecution in the region.

e. East and Francophone Africa MCF Prayer Meeting (Online)

On March 26, the East and Francophone Africa MCF Prayer 

Meeting was held online. The meeting was attended by the Vice 

President of the East and Francophone Africa region, along with 6 

MCF executives from Uganda and Kenya.

During the prayer meeting, heartfelt prayers were offered for the 

revival of MCF in East, Central, and Francophone Africa, ACCTS chaplain training, a 

peaceful election in Cameroon, preparations for the East and Central Asia regional 

conference, the establishment of MCF in South Sudan, and peace in the nations of the 

region.

f. Passing of Former Uzbekistan MCF President Timur Kuldashev

On March 18, MSO expressed deep condolences upon hearing the news of 

the passing of Timur Kuldashev, former president of Uzbekistan MCF.

President Kuldashev was a devoted servant of military missions and had a 

profound impact on many. His missionary work and dedication will be 

remembered forever. MSO prays for God's peace and comfort for his family 

and colleagues and plans to personally visit his bereaved family to offer condolences 

during the Stan-dart Conference in July. 

 KVMCF/KMCF Joint Breakfast Prayer Meeting

On March 5, the KVMCF/KMCF Joint Breakfast Prayer Meeting was held at the Central 

Military Chapel. Pastor Jeon Se-gwang (Light of the World Church) delivered a message titled 

"The Greatest in the Kingdom of the Lord," accompanied by a praise offering from the ROTC 

worship team.

Afterwards, a fellowship breakfast allowed attendees to connect and share in Christian 

fellowship, followed by a cooperation meeting among related organizations. This gathering was 

a blessed time of encouragement, reaffirming unity in God’s grace.
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 MSO/AMCF Key Ministries (April-May)

Date Major Activities

April 2
⦁KVMCF/KMCF Joint Breakfast Prayer Meeting and Military Missionary 

Organizations Cooperation Meeting (at the CMC)

토April 5( ) ⦁East & Central Asia Vision Prayer Meeting (Online)

April 6~11 ACCTS Staff Meeting (USA)⦁

April 24 ⦁Domestic Operating Bureau Dedication Service & Workshop

April ⦁Discipleship Training in the CIS countries (Tajikistan)

May 3~5 FMF-K Interaction (Kwanglim Seminar House)⦁

May 7
⦁KVMCF/KMCF Joint Breakfast Prayer Meeting and Military Missionary 

Organizations Cooperation Meeting (at the CMC)

 Prayer Requests

We sincerely ask for your prayers:

 That Military Christian Fellowships (MCFs) may be established in the 42 remaining 

countries.

 For the spread of the Gospel to military personnel worldwide through AMCF leaders.

 For unity and fruitful cooperation among supporting ministries like ACCTS (USA), MMI 

(UK), and MSO (Korea).

 For the activation of Bible studies, prayer meetings, and fellowships among Christian 

military personnel.

 For peace in Ukraine, Russia, Israel, and the Middle East.

 For God’s guidance and protection in the upcoming Foreign Military Fellowship in Korea 

(FMF-K) Interaction (May 3 5) and Military Evangelism Observation Program (MEO-P) –
(June 16 23).–

 For the good health, faithfulness, and spiritual strength of all MSO members as they 

serve.

You will receive power when the Holy Spirit 
comes on you; and you will be my witnesses 
in Jerusalem, and in all Judea and Samaria, 

and to the ends of the earth. (Acts 1:8)


